
 

 
 
 
 
 

 

 

 

June 4, 2025  
 
 
Mr. Nancy Dippell 
Secretary of the Commission 
Missouri Public Service Commission 
200 Madison Street, Suite 100 
Jefferson City, MO 65102-0360 
 
Dear Ms. Dippell: 
 
The tariff sheets listed below issued by Union Electric Company d/b/a Ameren Missouri (Ameren Missouri or the 
Company) was filed as a revision of Schedule No. 6, Schedule of Rates for Electricity, on June 4, 2025: 
 
  Filed   Canceling  

 1st Revised Sheet No. 34 Original Sheet No. 34 
 Original Sheet No. 34.1 
 
  

This tariff sheet is being issued June 4, 2025, to become effective on and after July 4, 2025.   
 
The proposed tariff sheet modifies Ameren Missouri's service territory records in New Madrid County.  NextEra 
is constructing a solar facility in portions of seven sections of the county and will be interconnected directly to the 
adjacent Ameren Missouri transmission system.  Six of the sections are already identified in Ameren Missouri 
Schedule No. 6 Sheet No. 34 as being in Company's service territory.  The seventh section (16) is not separable 
from the transmission point of interconnection.  Ameren Missouri and the developer discussed serving the project 
with Associated Electric Cooperative and Pemiscot-Dunklin Cooperative and both cooperatives declined to enter 
into a partial territorial agreement.  However, Ameren Missouri does not expect the cooperatives to oppose this 
filing to include the portion of Section 16 occupied by the solar facility.   
 
   
 
 
Sincerely, 
 
Jennifer S. Moore 
 
Jennifer S. Moore 
Senior Attorney 
 
 
cc: 
 
Brian Prestwood, AECI 
Brandon Goff, AECI 
John Hall Dalton, Jr., Pemiscot-Dunklin 
Jamie Vaughn, Pemiscot-Dunklin 
Rusty Moore, Pemiscot-Dunklin 
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